OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR

SEP 2 8 2018

To the Members of the California State Assembly:

I am returning the following bills without my signature.

AB 2305
AB 2886
AB 3034

These bills expand the Public Employment Relations Board’s jurisdiction to cover labor disputes
involving several local public agencies.

Over the years, the Legislature has expanded the Board’s jurisdiction, but the necessary funding
for the increased workload has not kept pace. This has resulted in significant backlogs at the
Board — both labor and employers have complained about this problem. This Administration has
recently increased the Board’s funding to help correct this problem. The Board’s jurisdiction
should not be expanded again until the Board’s ability to handle its previously expanded
caseload is established.

Sincerely,

£\ % Byto
Edmund G. Brown Jr.

GOVERNOR EDMUND G. BROWN JR. « SACRAMENTO, CALIFORNIA 95814 « (916) 445-2841
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